MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 12th JULY, 2011 AT 7.30 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


G W Bates – Deputy Chairman
Mrs J A Horton

Mrs A K Jarrett
W Bellin
Apologies:


Councillor A J Austin





Councillor P Graham-Woollard


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

In the absence of the Chairman, the Deputy Chairman chaired the meeting.
2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
2.1
June Meeting
It was proposed by Councillor Mrs A Jarrett and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14th of June 2011 be signed by the Deputy Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Vacancy following resignation of Councillor Mrs S Carter
The Deputy Chairman asked if there had been any interest from the village in regard to the vacancy.  It was reported that there had been no interest since the last meeting.  The Deputy Chairman reported that the Chairman had prepared a piece to go in the next newsletter, which would be published at the end of July.  The Deputy Chairman added that any potential candidate would need to be considered either at a full Special Meeting during the Recess or at the September Meeting. It was noted that if someone was not appointed by the end of October the seat would have to remain vacant until the May 2012 Council Elections.

3.2
Notice Board

This was discussed under item 6.2.
3.3
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Clerk reported that he had been in touch with Julie Lloyd and had repeated his request for an electronic copy of the newsletter, but had not received any reply.  The Chairman suggested that the Clerk ask Julie Lloyd again.  Agreed unanimously.

3.4
Reception of Broadband
The Deputy Chairman reported that Alun Cairns MP had met late last month with Executives of BT in regard to Broadband Services in the Vale of Glamorgan.  At that meeting he presented the Chairman’s report, which was specific to Colwinston.  It was anticipated that Alun Cairns would receive a definitive and positive report from BT by the end of July.  The Deputy Chairman added that the key issue or excuse seemed to be the provision of a 'clean' electricty supply and this was being pursued with Western Power as a matter of priority by both Alun Cains and BT.
Noted.
3.5
Damage to the grass verge by the School
The Deputy Chairman said that he had met Robert Thomas to explain that the scheme may be looked as two projects with the path being classed as one project and the bollards, the other.  Robert Thomas had not objected to the proposed plan to put the bollards in place, but that removable bollards would be a better idea so that he could cut the hedge.  The Deputy Chairman said that the scheme for the car parking was not possible, but there may be funding possible for the footpath, which could come from the Rural Funding and the Safe Routes to School schemes.
The Deputy Chairman said that he would discuss this with the Chairman on his return in August.  The Deputy Chairman said that the previous Head of the School had resigned and the school was looking for a new Head.  The Deputy Chairman said that the current Acting Headteacher was very supportive of both initiatives to improve the children’s safety at the school.  To be discussed further at the September meeting.
3.6
Keeping the Village Tidy & Car park behind St.Michael’s Church

The Deputy Chairman said that another cut had been carried out recently and that the cut had been carried out professionally.  The Community Council agreed that the cut had been an increased improvement from the previous year.
In regard to the area by the Spinney, the Deputy Chairman reported that the Vale Council had cleared the equivalent of 4 buckets of animal faeces from the bank.  It was also reported that an officer of the Vale Council had written to a possible culprit and warned that any further incidences will lead to investigation and if proved, a fine of up to £1000.00 with possible further charges relating to the illegal disposal of environmentally harmful material which poses a threat to human health.  The Deputy Chairman reported that this was a much more serious offence and could attract a fine of up to £5000.00 along with a possible prison sentence.  Once the area had been cleared, the Chairman instructed the grass cutter to re-strim the area by Grant Smith Landscapes, at a cost of £50.00.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs J Horton and seconded by Councillor W Bellin to pay the contractor.  Agreed unanimously.
3.7
Recycling & Llandow Gas Drilling Application
The Deputy Chairman noted that there had been no further developments on this.  The Clerk reported that the organisation was currently appealing a decision taken in Yorkshire.  The Deputy Chairman encouraged all to be vigilant in regard to the outcome.
3.8.
A48 – Re-designation of bypass speed limits
In the absence of County Councillor R Thomas, this was deferred for discussion at the meeting in September.  This was deferred until the September meeting.

3.9
Request for new Sycamore Tree Pub signs
Councillor Mrs. Angela Jarrett declared an interest in this matter and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon other than in regard to matters of clarification as declared proper by the Deputy Chairman.

The Deputy Chairman said that he had not heard anything further, but the Chairman had suggested in conversation that this should be taken up with Alun Cairns MP at his surgery, which was taking place at the Sycamore Tree Public House on Wednesday, 20th July from 8 until 9 pm.  It was agreed that Community Council members would attend if they could and bring up the issue at the surgery.

3.10
Motocross
It was reported that the motocross had not been seen in the last month, nor had there been any other activity recently.  In the absence of County Councillor R Thomas, this was deferred for discussion at the meeting in September.  This would be looked at again at the September meeting.

3.11
Seat for the Little Hill
The Deputy Chairman said the plaque would be discussed with Councillor A Austin when he returns.  This was deferred to the September meeting.

3.12
Mobile Library
The Deputy Chairman reported that the Chairman had spoken with County Councillor. Tony Hampton in regard to the Mobile Library service.  County Councillor Hampton was very candid but the fact was that capital vehicle replacement and employment costs had made the service unviable especially in the current economic situation.  The Deputy Chairman added that one mobile van was being withdrawn in July and the remaining vehicle in November.  One employee was being re-deployed the other was retiring at normal retirement date.  It was further noted that Cowbridge Library had seen a considerable increase in membership and uptake in borrowing in recent weeks.

Councillor W Bellin said that a voluntary scheme would be tried with volunteers taking books to Cowbridge and taking them to readers in various areas.  This was organised by Cowbridge Library for various groups in different areas.  It was agreed that Councillor W Bellin would inform Phil Jones of the Seniors to organise something for their club.
3.15
Commemorative Tribute to Ena Greenslade on the Village Green

The Deputy Chairman said that the Committee had deferred a decision until the extension had been finished.  
3.16
Payment of Clerk’s Allowances & Expenses – PAYE Implementation
The Deputy Chairman reported that the Chairman had registered the Community Council with HMRC for PAYE purposes for the Clerk’s pay.  The appropriate documents would be sent to the Clerk at the end of July.  In the meantime, it was agreed that the Clerk be paid a gross amount and then this and any other payments since the 5th of April 2011 could be calculated for Tax when the returns were available.
The Deputy Chairman added that the Clerk would have to obtain a PAYE code and put forward a claim as usual.  When a payment is made, the Treasurer would record this.  It was noted that a zero return may have to be made every month apart from the request month in order to fulfil tax rules on PAYE.
In addition to this, the Deputy Chairman said that he had received a timesheet claim from the Clerk for a total of 34.50 hours, along with a postage expense, which came to £308.20.  It was proposed by Councillor Mrs A Jarrett and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the Clerk be paid.  The Deputy Chairman said that, as the Community Council did not have the claim book now, the tax on this payment would have to be calculated retrospectively.  Agreed.
It was further agreed in camera, that the Clerk’s stipend be reviewed, with effect from the 5th of April 2011.  The Clerk was not present whilst this discussion took place.  The Community Council then discussed further the matter of payment to the Clerk and how to go about future payments to the Clerk.  The Deputy Chairman agreed that he would speak with the Chairman about this on his return.  Agreed.
3.17
Electronic Planning System
The Deputy Chairman said that he had not heard anything more about this, but it would be carried over until the next meeting in September.  To be carried over to the September meeting.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

There were still plans to clear the roads in the vicinity of the white markings.  Noted for future reference.
It was understood that Tŵmpath was still being looked into.  To be carried over to the September meeting.
The Deputy Chairman had been unable to reach Pembrokeshire County Council about this but would try and contact them again in August.  To be carried over to the September meeting.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

In the absence of the Treasurer, the Clerk deputised.  The Clerk reported that the accounts were the same as those in June as no payments had been made between the two meetings.
6
CLERK’S REPORT

6.1
Revision of Bus Services
The Clerk reported that he contacted the Vale, but had not received any reply in regard to this matter.  The Clerk added that there was a review going on about the bus services in the current climate and that some of the services may be cut if they were not deemed to be economically viable.  To be discussed again at the September meeting.
6.2
Planning Application – P-DC-ML-2011-00212-FUL – Tŷ Colwyn, Coed Masarnen – Single storey stone clad extension to provide new kitchen area and courtyard
The Deputy Chairman reported that the Chairman had written to the planning dept in regard to the requirement of a hedge for the extension and asked whether it could be waived.  The Vale Council had replied and said that only the applicant can request this, and not the Community Council.  However, they also said that if the hedge is on Community Council land, then permission might not be granted for the hedge.  In this case, it is unlikely that the Vale would be able to enforce the hedge as it would encroach on to Community Council property.  The planning officer recommended that we wait until it is finished and then make a decision.
6.4
Local Development Plan – Planning Forum
It was agreed to discuss this with County Councillor R Thomas at the next available opportunity.  To be carried over to the September meeting.
6.5
Local Development Plan – Bridgend
The Clerk informed that he had received the Bridgend Local Development Plan and asked if anyone would like to look at the development plan.  Councillor Mrs A Jarrett agreed to look at the plans which were Bridgend’s plans for 2006 – 2013, along with updates.  The recent approval of the Island Farm development was noted with reservation, and the Community Council would ensure that any developments on the border would be discussed before making any observations.
6.6
Police Report
The Clerk reported that there had been no crimes in the area in June.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Japanese Knotweed
The Deputy Chairman reported that a new crop of Japanese Knotweed had been discovered at the west end of Crack Hill near the lead mine entrance.  It was reported that the crop on Twmpath was also still very virulent.  As both of these were within the jurisdiction of the Community Council, it was agreed that the Clerk would write to Miles Punter in regard to the knotweed.

7.2
One Voice Wales AGM

The Clerk said that he would be unable to attend the meeting and passed the information to Councillor W Bellin who would be able to attend instead.

7.3
Community Liaison Committee

Councillor W Bellin said that he would be unable to go to the meeting on the 20th of July.  The Clerk agreed to go instead and agreed to forward the information to Councillor Bellin.

7.4
Police Volunteer Awards 2011

The Clerk reported that he had received a form from South Wales Police inviting the Community to make suggestions for the Volunteer of the Year Awards 2011.  This was passed on to Councillor Mrs J Horton who agreed to pass it on to the Community Hall Association Committee for their response.

7.5
Dangerous Tree

Councillor Mrs J Horton reported that she had been contacted by Diana Reynolds of The Spinney, that there was a tree next to the house which had been classed as dangerous and needed to be removed.  Councillor Mrs Horton added that the Vale Council had agreed that it was unsafe and had issued an order to have it removed, which so far had not been carried out.  The Deputy Chairman proposed that Councillor Mrs Horton request that Mrs Reynolds write to the Community Council about the matter to make a representation, along with photographs.  It was understood that Mrs Reynolds wanted to ensure that this was resolved quickly as the house had been sold, and she was moving in a month’s time.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 13th of September, at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 8.30 pm.

Signed
[image: image1.jpg]


....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
11/10/2011
Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
11/10/2011
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